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Meeting Minutes November 25, 2024: by Mike Schroeder 

James Meadows opened the meeting at 7 PM sharp in 
the CERA facility. 

Twenty-four members were in attendance in addition 
to Emilio Douglas’ wife and grandson as guests. 

James discussed upcoming EVENTS: 

 Deer Hunt December 6-8.  Field will be closed. 
 Toys for Cooks Children’s’ Hospital are still 

being collected until mid-December.  Can still 
drop off in the locked box at the field. 

 SAE will be 1-4 May 2025.  Some questions and 
subsequent discussion with new members about the 
event. 

REPORTS: 

Safety: Sam Corlett presented a briefing on range 

testing and interference study made at Saratoga 
Springs Air Park in Utah investigating the mysterious 
number of aircraft lost for no apparent reason.  Sound 
familiar?  Potential sources of interference exist at 
that airfield making it a prime location to investigate 
interferences.  A PhD professor of electrical 
engineering assisted the study looking at possible dead 
zones, various transmitter types and brands, carbon 
fiber aircraft, receiver installation, antenna 
management, wiring management, battery placement, 
metallic object placements and loose connections.    
The evaluation of RSSI (Remote Signal Strength 
Information) yielded little conclusions regarding 
possible dead zones.  They did do drone mapping and 
while they found similarities within the know/reported 
failures, little conclusive evidence resulted other than 
an opinion that losses were more likely due to dead 
zones than interference.  Speculation continues though 
about the relationship of bodies of water in the vicinity 
of flying operations, as well as measured distances 
from the pilot boxes.  Lastly, James commented on the 
amazing growth of 2.4 Ghz in various home 
electronics products. 

An additional discussion ensued on the subject of 
drones and conflicts with civil aviation. 

Finances: Chris Berardi gave the Treasurer’s report 
and his initiatives to evaluate and procure 
Thunderbird key rings, stickers and apparel. 

Membership renewals are coming due and can be 
easily accomplished via the Membership link on the 
website.  Additionally, new keys will be mailed before 
January first at which time the locks will be changed.  
Members renewing prior to Jan 1st will receive a raffle 
ticket for special drawings at the Black Eyed Pea New 
Years Day Fly-in.  An email will be sent out after 
Thanksgiving.  He encouraged attendees to bring a 
dish for the event.  The club’s cash balance remains 
healthy.  A question came up again about wifi at the 
field.  Chris reiterated the current costs of getting 
internet at the field that have so far failed to gain 
support. 

Secretary: Mike Schroeder is home recovering from 

knee surgery and was greatly missed.  His substitute 
offered to read the previous meeting minutes but was 
deferred by a motion from the floor approved to 
dispense with the reading. 

Vice President: Rob Lowe briefed that an RC group 
in the north of Fort Worth is installing a microwave 
weather transmission for commercial drone 
operations that may reach as far south as the 
Benbrook area.  We might be able to slave off it.  More 
to come on that. 

He also stressed the need for pilots to fly the 
designated pattern when operating at Thunderbird 
Field.  It has been indicated that occasionally pilots 
executing advanced maneuvering have flown non-
standard patterns that brought aircraft’s directed 
energy/vector toward the pilot box and ramp area.  
The question is not only pilot capabilities, but also the 
potential for system failures that could result in 
devastating results.  He pointed out a specific event 
wherein an experienced helicopter pilot flying extreme 
maneuvers failed to control his maneuver and actually 
impacted his head, fatally killing him.  There was no 
mechanic failure.  Conclusion was radio failure.  The 
effect of directed energy was incredible.  Point being – 
DO NOT fly directly toward the pilot boxes and/or 
pavilion area.  A simple miscalculation can have 
enormously devastating repercussions. 
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SHOW & TELL: 

 Mark Davenport brought his Valiant aircraft 
and talked about his experience readying it for 
flight and how his maiden flight went.  This was 
an aircraft he won in a Thunderbird raffle 
several months ago. 

 Allen Trefger showed several components 
he/they/them 3D printed for a small fighter jet 
and gave an interesting tutorial about 3D 
printing. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 James made a quick run through of the Project list.  A 
newly added project is to repair wear and tear damage 
to the runway surface in several areas. 

NEW BUSINESS:   

 A member recently sent an email suggesting the club 
contract out our airfield maintenance rather than 
invest in needed equipment.  No estimated costs were 
provided, just an idea.  Much discussion took place 
and it was pointed out that the costs and limitations of 
having contracted maintenance were likely 
prohibitive, but restrictions and requirements dictated 
by the Corp of Engineering lease would clearly make 
such an arrangement unrealistic.  Some of those 
details include Federal government requirements for 
the club to ensure compliance with minimum wages, 
benefits, sick and maternity leave, three years of 
payroll data, and health insurance for contracted 
employees.  Frequency of operations, flexibility of 
scheduling, and amount of area to be maintained were 
discussed. 

 The highlight of the evening came with the discussion 
of a proposal to purchase one or two new mowers for 

the field maintenance operations.  Rex Anderson, 
airfield manager, provided a proposal for replacing 
our two large commercial mowers with new products 
purchased either one this year and the second in a 
year or two, or both simultaneously as a package deal.  
He addressed the age of the mowers (10 and 12 years) 
and the difficulties and expense of keeping them in 
reliable service.  They are both currently out of 
commission and he recently used his own personal 
property to cut the grass.  He then provided an option 
he has been working to do a multiple/fleet buy for both 
mowers that offered a three year (versus two years) 
warranty, a buy back (trade-in) of both mowers, and a 
multiple buy discount that brought the overall cost 
benefits into a fairly significant savings.  The resulting 
discussions and Q&A were quite literally engaged and 
vocal.  After almost an hour of lively discussion, Bill 
Lake made a motion to put the decision up to a vote of 
the membership to either approve or disapprove the 
recommendation to purchase two new machines.  It 
was seconded and the result was 20 votes to approve, 
no votes to disapprove, and four abstains.  The motion 
was approved. 

James iterated that this would be the final meeting for 
him and Rob Lowe as President and Vice President.  
They have served the club well for many years and 
both look forward to remaining fully engaged with the 
Thunderbirds as Ron Anderson and Mark Johnson 
assume the lead as President and Vice President.  Well 
done, guys! 

A motion was made and seconded to close the meeting 
at 8:55 PM.  Grant Schroeder collected toys donated 
by members and took them away. 

Members in Attendance 

Bill Lake Chris Berardi  Rick Kraft  Gary King Mark Davenport 
 Fred Neal Roy Thottam  Ian Waring  Mel Wells Woody Lake   

Allen Trefger Ron Anderson  David Williams  Rex Anderson Johnny Hunt   
Sam Corlett Scott Hayes  James Meadows  Emilio Douglas Tom Blakeney 
Grant Schroeder   Rob Lowe  Daryll Cummings 
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POSITION BOARD MEMBER EMAIL 
President   James Meadows president@fwthunderbirds.org 

Vice President Rob Lowe vicepresident@fwthunderbirds.org

Secretary Mike Schroeder secretary@fwthunderbirds.org 

Treasurer Chris Berardi treasurer@fwthunderbirds.org 

Safety Officer Sam Corlett safetyofficer@fwthunderbirds.org 
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